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All of  Israel is Responsible for Each Other 

òThe old shall dream dreams and the youth shall see visionsó 

Bõnai Zion Congregation 

OCTOBER 2009 / TISHRI 5770 

From our Rabbi  

I believe that the High Holy Days encouraged us to feel òre-Jew-venatedó and ready to start this new 
year with a clean slate and unlimited possibilities and potential.  The amount of work and preparation 
that it takes is incredible:   

We appreciate our Building and Grounds team for making sure that the lights, sound system, air 
conditioning, etc. were all functioning well.   

We make sure that the building is safe and secure for the òlarge crowdsó that attend and participate. 
We are grateful to our security team from the Shreveport Police Department, and our Brotherhood 
ushers for working with them to keep us safe. 

We have to prepare the building: clean it up, fix it up, set up chairs and turn a stage into a bimah 
(pulpit). We are grateful to our custodial staff and lawn service for all of their hard work, before and 
after the holy days. 

We are thankful for our choir, and for the beautiful music that they make to inspire us and help our 
prayers open the Gates of Prayer. Everyone noticed that they were especially wonderful this year.  
Some of the musicians are professional, and some are members of our congregation. We really 
appreciate you. 

We appreciate our office helpers for getting mailings out, and handouts ready, and preparing the 
Memorial Books. It took a special effort to make these things happen since our Office Manager Kerry 
wound up in the hospital starting at Rosh Hashanah and is now recuperating (it is no fault of hers that 
this bulletin is late).   

We love the Break Fast that the Sisterhood prepares for us each year. It is such a blessing to have food 
so lovingly prepared and presented when we absolutely need to eat. While we eat, we get to start our 
year with pleasant visits with the rest of our congregation. 

We appreciate the flowers that decorate our bimah and our tables that the Sisterhood and donations 
provide.  When the services are over, the flowers and the food that is left is divvied and brought to 
people who couldnõt be at services, or could benefit from some holiday lagniappe. We canõt thank our 
volunteers enough for all of the time and effort that takes. 

We also are grateful to the Sisterhood for making sure that our children are safe and happy during 
services by providing babysitters. 

We are happy to see the variety of worshippers who attend our services. Long-time members and 
travelers, distant family members, and even non-Jewish friends of our congregation. 

We are very thankful that Bõnai Zion is all of this and more.  It is a place to fulfill spiritual needs and 
hungry tummies, find friendships and comfort, provide a sanctuary for worship and a sanctuary from 
the rest of the world.  I thank all of you for all you do to make this happen. 

Bivrakha, 

Rabbi Dr. Jana L. De Benedetti 
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When it comes to giving Almost  doesnõt count 
 

As president, one of my top priorities is the financial well being of Bõnai Zion. It is because of 

our generous contributors that we have made it through this economic recession. We have 

not yet drawn any money from our Endowment in 2009 and our current end -of-year 

projection shows that we may only be drawing $16,000 from this safety account. I would like 

to personally thank all of our members who have raised their Endowment investment to Bõnai 

Zion. 

 

Personally, I would also like to thank our top annual investors to Bõnai Zion. 

 

  Mr. & Mrs. Aaron Selber  

  Mr. & Mrs. Don Weiss  

  Mr. & Mrs. Jeffery Kallenberg  

  Mr. & Mrs. Gregory Kallenberg  

  Mr. & Mrs. Sidney Kent  

  Mr. & Mrs. Fred Kent  

  Mrs. Gloria Meyer  

  Mrs. Betty Phillips  

  Mr. & Mrs. Donald Zadeck  

  Mrs. Pauline Murov  

 

Our memberõs average increase this past year was 21% with our board of directors leading 

by increasing over 56%. This has prevented Bõnai Zion from being in a financial crisis and 

giving us the opportunity to plan for our future. Our long term dilemma is our aging 

congregation that will change our revenue dramatically in 10 years. Our only way to survive 

is to increase our endowment to a 4 million dollar level to generate a 5% annual distribution 

to stabilize our future dues loss.  

 

I ask that you consider making an Endowment gift to ensure that Bõnai Zion is here not only 

today but we also intend to have it here for our children and grandchildren. We have a long 

history and a tradition that is vital to our community.  

 

Our annual investments keep the Bõnai Zion process running all year, from Worship services 

to Religious Education, administrative  and building operations. The Endow ment fund 

ensures that Bõnai Zion will continue to be a strong Jewish presence as we grow older, and 

allows the next generations to appreciate the Congregation that those who came before us 

established.  As we end the Holy Days and approach a new fiscal year, please recognize that 

our needs and responsibilities grow as time passes.  Your contributions are vital to us.  

 

Respectfully,  

Fred Kent 

From our President  
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What a great beginning to the Religious School year!  Weôve seen fifty kids ranging in age from three to 
fourteen.  In addition, because we hosted a Preschool Parent Breakfast and Play Group, weôve actually seen 
seven more who are under the age of three.  That doesnôt count the three teenagers who have helped us in 
classrooms on Sunday mornings, so now weôre up to sixty kids from Bônai Zion and Agudath Achim who 
have begun a year of Jewish education and Jewish friendships.  Not bad for a small Jewish community!  
We are especially glad to welcome to Shreveport Vanessa and Andrew Schachtel and their children, five 
year old Adyn and two year old Adysn. 
 
Our year has started with so much activity. Adam Millerôs 8th and 9th grade class has been totally 
rejuvenated by their young, energetic teacher. Though their field trip to visit Oakland Cemetery (the oldest 
burial place for Jews in Shreveport) and to clean up Greenwood Cemetery prior to the High Holy Days was 
canceled due to rain, they have been busy in the classroom talking about what it means to be Jewish and 
planning a year which will include visits to houses of worship for Christians, Muslims, and Hindus.  
 
Barbara Josephôs 6th and 7th graders have already been to the beautiful Right-to-Play playground 
established by Karen Gordon so that children with disabilities can play alongside their non-disabled friends.  
There they learned that dreams become realities only through determination and hard workðand they also 
helped with some gardening and cleanup of the play area. Judith Grunesô 4th and 5th graders, along with 
some of their parents, experienced the first-ever Rosh Hashanah Seder to take place at Bônai Zion. The 
Seder is a recently-reinvented ceremony based on a Talmudic practice of eating certain fruits and 
vegetables at the Rosh Hashanah meal. That event could not have taken place were it not for the efforts of 
Rabbi Jana, Bill Braunig, Yehudit Platt, and Alison Bath. That same group of students also baked beautiful 
round challot for the New Year, thanks to the culinary expertise of Mrs. Grunes and Rebecca Austin, who 
made the delicious challah dough. Jodi Vosburgôs 2nd and 3rd graders and Kris Haasô K-5 and 1st graders  
have been learning about Jewish holidays, visiting the Art Room, where Katherine Mahler is already doing 
her magic, and singing their hearts out with our newest, guitar-playing teacher, Isaac Haas. Bethany 
Sorkeyôs 3 and 4 year olds have been learning about Judaism as they play and eat and sing as only young 
preschoolers can. Leigh Anne Evensky and Delaney Lake are Bethanyôs helpers, and they are fabulous with 
the children. 
 
Octoberôs first event will be the decoration of the Sukkah and the Sukkot Family Night service on Friday, 
October 2.  Reservations are required for the dinner, but you may join us for decorating and praying at no 
cost!  Our Sukkot dinner is one of the yearôs most popular: baked potatoes with lots of toppings, a generous 
salad bar, and yummy ice cream sundaes for dessert. Hope youôll be there to join us. 
 
On October 9 weôll have Consecration of our K-5 class: Arden Brainis, Ryan Dalto, Jacob Garfunkel, Lila 
Mahler, Milena Murov, Maddy Myers, and Adyn Schachtel.  Please join us as we hear these sweet young 
voices recite the Shema as they stand beneath a tallit during our Simchat Torah service. 
 
We have so much to be grateful forðdedicated teachers, committed parents, and energetic children and 
young adultsðall with a desire to experience Judaism on Sundays, on Shabbat, and throughout the 
weekdays.   May it be a wonderful year of growth for all of us. 
 
Lôshalom, 

Helaine Braunig 

From our Educator  
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 Our Sisterhood Oneg Shabbat and Shabbat Blessings Committee is pleased to 
thank  those who contribute to help furnish our delightful refreshments following Shabbat 
services, and  those  who agree to  the honor of blessing the Shabbat candles and wine on 
Friday nights. Please come often to celebrate Shabbat with friends you will find Friday 
evenings and Saturday mornings!   

Shreveport Hadassah will have an Open Board Meeting Wednesday, 

October 7, 4 PM at the home of  Carol Ginsburg. Come and share 

ideas for upcoming programs.  

Hadassah  

Remember to bring non-perishable, non-expired food to help the Youth Group 
fill the pantry at the Shreveport Food Bank.  Place the food in the bins that will 
be at the main entrance. During Sukkot we are aware of the harvest of good 
food that we enjoy, and realize that we have a responsibility to help provide 
for those who are less fortunate. Start your new year with a simple act of 
Tzedakah. Together, we CAN make a difference. 

ShFTY: We CAN Make a Difference  

Pre -School Opportunities  

Bõnai Zion has many opportunities for our youngest members to play and pray 
together. The last day of Sukkot is also Simchat Torah. Pre-schoolers and their  
parents will join Rabbi Jana as we dance with the Torah and shake the Lulav on 
Saturday, October 10 from 9:00 - 9:30 AM.   

Sisterhood:  Women of Reform Judaism  

 Dues for Sisterhood is $25. Statements for this year will be sent out soon. If you are already a 
member, or would like to join, please send $25 to Bõnai Zion Sisterhood to the Bõnai Zion Office.  
Dues help us receive benefits from our Region and the National organization.  

Winter Family Camp      Friday-Sunday, December 18-20, 2009 
  

Whether you have ties to the Jacobs community, or are interested in your child 
experiencing Camp in action for the first time, Family Camp is for you!  Family Camp is 
the ultimate Jewish Family Vacation and a great opportunity for parents and children of all ages to 
experience a Jacobs Camp Shabbat. There will be activities for the whole family, some just for  
kids and some just for adults.  Daycare will also be provided for families with young children. 
Highlights of the weekend will include:  A Jacobs Camp Shabbat; Adult and Family Programming;  
song sessions and a range of recreational activities, including the Indoor Climbing Wall, Sports,  
Arts & Crafts and more. Last yearôs Winter Family Camp was filled to capacity!  Register early (at 
www.jacobs.urjcamps.org) to insure beds for you and your family! 

Henry S. Jacobs Camp  
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Night to Honor Israel: POSTPONED  

Join the discussion of Dara Hornôs book All Other Nights.  It is an intriguing book about 
a young Jewish military man from the North during the Civil War who is sent to the 
South to infiltrate, assassinate, and spy.   
7:00 PM Tuesday, October 13 in the Bônai Zion parlor. 

People of the Book Club  

Congressman John Fleming to Speak About Israel  

/ƻƴƎǊŜǎǎƳŀƴ WƻƘƴ CƭŜƳƛƴƎ ǿƛƭƭ ǎǇŜŀƪ ŀōƻǳǘ Ƙƛǎ ǊŜŎŜƴǘ ǘǊƛǇ ǘƻ LǎǊŀŜƭ ƻƴ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ мΣ нллф ŦǊƻƳ 
млΥлл ǘƻ ммΥол !a ŀǘ .ϥƴŀƛ ½ƛƻƴΦ /ƻƴƎǊŜǎǎƳŀƴ CƭŜƳƛƴƎϥǎ ǘǊƛǇ ǘƻ LǎǊŀŜƭ ǿŀǎ ǎǇƻƴǎƻǊŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ 
!ƳŜǊƛŎŀƴ LǎǊŀŜƭ 9ŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ CƻǳƴŘŀǝƻƴΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƛǎ ŀ ŎƘŀǊƛǘŀōƭŜ ƻǊƎŀƴƛȊŀǝƻƴ ŀŶƭƛŀǘŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ 
!ƳŜǊƛŎŀƴ LǎǊŀŜƭ tǳōƭƛŎ !ũŀƛǊǎ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ ό!Lt!/ύΦ .ǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ WŜǿƛǎƘ 
CŜŘŜǊŀǝƻƴΦ  /ƻƳŜ Ƨƻƛƴ ǳǎ ŀǘ ǘƘƛǎ ŜȄŎƭǳǎƛǾŜ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ƘŜŀǊ Ƙƻǿ ǘƘƛǎ [ƻǳƛǎƛŀƴŀ 
/ƻƴƎǊŜǎǎƳŀƴ ƛƴǘŜƴŘǎ ǘƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ LǎǊŀŜƭΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƛƳǇŀŎǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǘǊƛǇ ƳŀŘŜ ƛƴ Ƙƛǎ ƭƛŦŜΦ 

The Christians United for Israel have postponed their Night to Honor Israel due 

to unforeseen circumstances. It was scheduled for October 25, but will need to 

be rescheduled. Please watch for further information in future bulletins.  

Tour Through Jewish Music 
with Rabbi Uri Barnea 
Wednesday, October 28 

Bõnai Zion 
7 PM 

Through live music (violin, recorder, and voice) and recorded music, Rabbi Uri Barnea  
of Hattiesburg, Mississippi will present a historical survey of Jewish music from ancient times to contemporary 
blues and hip-hop. A native of Israel, he has a Ph.D. in music and has had a long career as a conductor, 
composer, and violinist. This program is free and open to all members of the community.  A reception will 
follow the presentation. 

 
Fire up your bats or spectator goggles for 

The Fall Softball Classic 
Featuring kosher hot dogs and other goodies    

Sunday, October 18, noon 
Bônai Zion Field 

FREE  
 

SUPPORT THE SHREVEPORT JEWISH FILM FESTIVAL  
Sponsorships are now available for the Shreveport Jewish Film Festival to be held at the Robinson Film 
Center, November 14-19. This event promises to be bigger and better than ever before with screenings at 
Shreveportõs own state-of-the-art independent movie house. Help us bring quality films with Jewish content to 
our region. Sponsors can receive: onscreen recognition, acknowledgement in all publicity, and free movie/
reception passes. Contact the Federation today to become a sponsor, 868-1200. 

North Louisiana Jewish Federation  
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Holy Day Schedule 5770  

Sukkot / Shabbat  
 Evening Service: Friday, October 2  6:00 PM  
 Congregational Dinner: Friday, October 2  7:00 PM  
 Special Sukkot Torah Study: Ecclesiastes Saturday, October 3   9:45 AM 
 
Sukkot is a Hebrew word which means òboothsó or òhutsó like the ones that the Brotherhood has built for us 
behind Bõnai Zion and on the Bimah. It is also the name of the Jewish Festival that comes five days after Yom 
Kippur.  One Mitzvah (Commandment) for Sukkot is òLeshev BaSukkah.ó  Some people understand this to 
mean that they should òdwell in the Sukkah,ó and actually sleep in theirs. The Rabbis tell us that just eating a 
small amount in a Sukkah will fulfill the Mitzvah.  
 
During the week of Sukkot, please come, bring a meal and eat in the Sukkah whenever you want. Our 

Brotherhood builds the Sukkah so that the whole congregation can use it during the holiday. 
 
We also have sets of Lulav (myrtle, palm, willow and etrog) at Bõnai Zion for you to shake in order 
to fulfill the Mitzvah of the Lulav.  If you donõt know how, or have never done it before, just ask.  
We are happy to show you what to do.   
 
There is a tradition to read the Book of Ecclesiastes on Sukkot, so our Torah Study beginning at 

9:45 on Saturday, October 3 will be filled with words of wisdom and discussions based on  the book known as 
Kohelet in Hebrew.  The Torah Study will be followed by special Sukkot morning services from Mishkan 
Tefillah beginning around 11:00 AM. 

 
 
 
Simchat Torah / Shabbat (includes Yizkor and Consecration) 
 Evening Service: Friday, October 9  6:00 PM  
 Tot Shabbat Service: Saturday, October 10  9:00 AM  
 
We read through the entire cycle of Torah portions every year.  We read the last section of Deuteronomy 
and then immediately read the first portion of Genesis to show the continuity of the Torah. This is 
celebrated at Simchat Torah -- which means òJoy of Torah.ó  Simchat Torah falls at the end of Sukkot.  
We take out the Torah scrolls and march and dance and sing with them to show our joy.  Since it is the last 
day of a Biblically ordained Festival, we will remember those who have died (Yizkor) as part of the service.  
 
As is the custom in many congregations, we also have a Consecration ceremony for our new Kindergarten 
students. It is important to come and celebrate Simchat Torah and show our young families our support 
and pride in their commitment to Jewish learning.  We hope you will be celebrating with us. 
  
Before our 9:45 AM Torah Study and 11:00 AM Simchat Torah morning service (with Yizkor again), we 
will be worshipping in a service geared toward our youngest members and their families.  Tot Shabbat 
service will be from 9:00 - 9:30 AM on Saturday, October 10.  It will give our youngest children a chance 
to end the festival of Sukkot by shaking the lulav, and celebrate Simchat Torah by dancing with the Torah.  
Rabbi Jana will lead the festivities and worship.   
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FRIDAY, OCTOBER 2: 
Everyone is invited to help the Religious School decorate the Sukkah at 5:00 PM. 
We will celebrate Shabbat and Sukkot with a child friendly service which will begin at 6:00 PM,  
followed by our Annual Harvest Dinner: 
Baked Potato Bar, Salad Bar, Ice Cream Sundae Bar 
Don't Miss This -- It Is One Of Our Most Popular Events --and It Is For ALL AGES. 
 

Cost: AFTER Tuesday, September 22 
 $10.00 for adults  $6.00 for children 7-12  $4.00 for children 6 and under. 

We prefer not to handle money on Shabbat, therefore Pre-payment is appreciated  

Sukkot Worship and Congregational Dinner  

Adult Education with Rabbi Jana  

Let  My People Know  
 

      Beginning Hebrew   
 

Rabbi Jana will teach ñHebrew from Day Oneò class on Tuesdays from noon until 
1:00 PM .  You can learn the whole Aleph-Bet in six enjoyable lessons 
beginning October 13.  The text will be Rabbi Janaôs own Primer that 
teaches you to read Hebrew by examining the first day of Creation at the 
beginning of Genesis and the Decalogue from Exodus.  Not only will you be 
learning the letters, but you will be able to gain insights into the Torah that you 

would never have access to without this class. Examine the sounds of the Creation story and the 
linguistic implications of  
the Creation.  Hear the story the way it was meant to be heard. Contact the office or register at 
www.HebrewDoc.com if you want to take the class, to be sure that we have enough copies of the 
text and audio materials for everyone.   
 

Basic Judaism 
 

Explore Jewish  beliefs, customs, rituals, holidays, life cycle events, culture and 
more.  To enrich or refresh your knowledge of Judaism, or to train for conversion to 
Judaism. and more with Rabbi Jana.  Classes will meet Tuesdays from 11:00 - noon 
beginning October 13, 2009.   

After Simchat Torah (beginning October 17) we plan to turn our Torah Study on Saturday mornings into Haftarah Study, 

when we will be studying selections from the Prophets. Bõnai Zion will try to have enough books 

available to read from, as  we study on Saturday mornings.  If you would like to help defray the 

costs, or purchase your own copies:  

One book = $18   Two books = $25  

You may choose to donate the books, or keep whatever you purchase.   

The books have arrived, and we are still accepting payments toward donations or purchase.  

The books we will be using are The Haftarah Commentary by W. Gunther Plaut and Chaim Stern, 

who edited the Torah Commentary we have been using.  We have copies to view at the office.  

New Books for New Torah Study for the New Year  
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 Â Julie Miller will have her art displayed as part of the Cosmorama exhibition at the Karpeles Manuscript 

and Library Museum, 3201 Centenary Boulevard from October 3 through October 30. 
 

Ï Chuck Kesilman notes that every Monday-Friday, 9 AM-10 AM on your computer, if you go to 

NBRN.FM, and request his songs like "Hey Rah, Heõs the Guitar Man,ó "Only If I Could," and "Why Are We 
Just Friends,ó Keith Bradford, president of the station and president of KMA Records, will play the song 
within minutes. 
 

× Jeffrey Goodmanõs movie òThe Last Lullabyó will  soon be released on DVD.  Please help show the 
popularity of this movie by  joining the Last Lullaby groups on Facebook, Twitter, blog and updates. Go to 
www.TheLastLullaby.com for more information. 

Support Our Congregantõs Programs 

Mazel Tov!  

] Upcoming wedding of Lauren Bayer, daughter of Steve & Michelle Bayer. 
] Birth of Zoe Hyman, daughter of Stacy Hyman, grand-daughter of Marla & Perry Hyman. 
] Birth of Stephen Neal Muslow, son of Jason & Christina, grandson of Stephen & Mary 
Muslow, and Great-Grandson of Janice Muslow (and brother to four beautiful sisters: Mary 
Beth, Bella, Ryan and Ragan). 

Sam Goldstein 
$100,000  

Henry Brenner 
$25,000

Gloria Meyer 
$20,000 

Muslow Family 
$25,000 

Mr. & Mrs. Sidney Kent  

and Mr. & Mrs. Fred Kent 
$100,000  

Aaron & Peggy Selber Foundation 
$100,000 

Sklar Family 
$1,100,000 

Zadeck Family Foundation 
$25,000 

Guardians of Zion 
You will find, as you look back on your life,  

that the moments that stand out are the moments  
you have done things for others. 

 

We would like to acknowledge these  
significant contributions 

to the B'nai Zion Endowment Fund 
which supports our present and sustains our future: 

Please speak to the President or Rabbi to include Bõnai Zion in your Will  or make an Endowment pledge 

Bõnai Zion Endowment Major Contributions  
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Tributes  
GENERAL FUND  
In Honor of the Birthday of: 

] Lionel Eltis 
 Louise Gomolsky 
 Raymond Murov 

In Honor of the 80th Birthday of: 

] Henry Elaine Dreyfuss 
 Marion Freyer 
 Mimi & John Hussey 

In Honor of  the Speedy Recovery of: 

] Henry Brenner 
 Marion Freyer 

] Abry Cahn 
 Gwen Murov 

] Marion Freyer 
 Gwen Murov 

] Marion Hirsch 
 Gwen Murov 

] Carolyn Murov 
 Marion Freyer 

In Honor of  Worship and Study: 

] Bõnai Zion 
 Janet Boyett 

In Memory of : 

] Jeanne Stiffelman 
 Nell & Abry Cahn 
 Dorothy & Bernard Lobel 

] Joe Hafter 
 DõAndra Furr 
 Pat & Mark Harrison 
 Sylvia & James Katz 
 Regina Hafter Katz 
 Amy Morris 
 The Peterson Family 
 Patricia & Donnie Tuminello 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

BUILDING & GROUNDS FUND  
In Honor of  the Recovery of: 

] Henry Brenner 
 Shirley Seligman 

In Memory of : 

] Arthur Bernstein 
 Shirley Seligman 

] Jeanne Stiffelman 
 Ruth Lewis 

 
CEMETERY FUND  
In Memory of : 

] Sara Lena Shapiro 
 Jackie & Sheldon Fleschman 
 

ENDOWMENT  FUND  
In Memory of : 

] Bronna W. Harris 
 Ansel W. Harris, Jr. 

] Rae Selber 
 Mandel Selber, Jr. 
 

H.S. JACOBS CAMP FUND 
In Memory of: 

] Donald Zadeck, Jr. 
 Jean & Herman Van Os 

 
LIBRARY FUND  
In Honor of: 

] Judith Grunes 
 Angie Noelani 

] Valerie Gold 
 Angie Noelani 

 
ONEG SHABBAT FUND  
In Honor of: 

] Harriette Glazer 
 Angie Noelani 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

RABBIõS DISCRETIONARY  
In Honor of  Her Kindness: 

] Rabbi Jana 
 Angie Noelani 
 Gloria & Donald Rosen 

In Honor of  Becoming Bar Mitzvah: 

] Yale Rosen 
 Henry Brenner 

] Spencer Blum 
 Henry Brenner 

In Memory of : 

] Joe Hafter 
 Susan & Michael Karchmer 

 
RELIGIOUS SCHOOL FUND  
In Honor of: 

] Delaney Lake 
 Angie Noelani 

] Bethany Sorkey 
 Angie Noelani 

 
RENOVATION FUND  
In Memory of : 

] Jeanne Stiffelman 
 Shirley & Lionel Eltis 

] Joe Hafter 
 Shirley & Lionel Eltis 

 
WE CARE FUND 
In Honor of the Birthday of : 

] Henry Elaine Dreyfuss 
 Carol Rubenstein 

In Honor of the 100th  Birthday of : 

] Mollie Glazer 
 Jeri Miller 

In Honor of the Recovery of : 

] Marion Freyer 
 Betty Grant 
 Carol Rubenstein 

In Honor of the Wonderful Food : 

] We Care 
 Karol Birchfield 

In Memory of : 

] Joe Hafter 
 Connie & Donald Posner 

] Corinne Roos 
 Alan Freyer 

Although we strive for accuracy, sometimes we make mistakes. We apologize for any errors in the bulletin, and for any 



 

 

Page 10 Bõnai Zion October 2009 /  Tishr i~Cheshvan 5770 

Yahrzeits  

October 2-3 
Jennie Abramson 
Augusta G. Brenner 
Rosabel C. Cahn 
Rae Cooper 
Frances Feinberg 
Melvin Goldberg 
John Miller 
Neal Nierman 
Anna Pincus 
Milton Robinson 
Mrs. Max Rosenbloom 
Lee Segall 
Lucile S Van Os 
Mrs. S. S. Weisman 
David B. Weisman, Sr. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

October 9-10 
Ed Anderson 
Irving Cooper 
Max Dover 
Simon Ehrlich 
Claudia Goodman 
Ann Grunes 
Niki Haas 
Dorothy Ruth Spring Heller 

Dr. Arthur A. Herold, Jr. 
Libby Shapiro Lipson 
Louis Rosenfield 
Tillie Schenker 
Herbert Seligman 
Samuel Willer 
Doris L. Zuzak 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
October 16-17 

Asher C. Braunig 
Abe Cooperstein 
Mrs. Isaac Erbesfield 
Jennie Fox 
Julius Gamm 
David H. Goldman 
Raya Greenberg 
Philip Levy 
Rita K. Levy 
Esther Lobel 
Max Maritzky 
Bessie Pliner 
Charlene Udes Richstone 
Mrs. L. Samuel Siegel 
Etha Silverblatt 
Louis Suckle 
Dr. Len Udes 
 
October 23-24 
Louis Abramson  Jr. 
Nannette Smith Baron 
Edward H. Blumberg 
Jacob Haas 
Martin J. Lewis 
Flora Loeb 
Sanford Martin Morris 
Israel Mowerman 
October 23-24 (contõd) 

Leonard Phillips 
Leo Schlinsky 
Rae Kreisman Selber 
Max Toys 
Jake Vedlitz 
Israel Weinstein 
Morton Winkler 
 
October 30-31 
Janice Atkinson 
Jesse Lewis Baker 
Joy G. Baskind 
Jacob Braunig 
Janice Levy Brenner 
Bebe Frey 
Sally Goodman 
Gloria Greenberg 
Leo Holland 
Harry H. Kelly 
Sophie Laudenheimer 
Fred Miller 
Meyer Morris 
Ida S. Sklar 
Bertha Wagner 
Lazarus Willer 
Therese S. Willer 

Shabbat Blessings / Pulpit Honors  

Shabbat Schedule 

Friday Evening Service - 6:00 PM     

Saturday Torah Study 9:45 AM  

Saturday Morning Service- 11:00 AM  

Office Hours 

Monday through Friday 9:00 AM - 2:00 PM 

No Business on Shabbat or Holidays 

RabbiŪs Day Off is Monday.  Call for appt. other 

Condolences to   

] The family of Goldie Toys 
] The family of Harriett Goldberg 

Shabbat Blessings   Date  Board Membersõ Pulpit Honors 
Erev Sukkot/Congregational Dinner October 2 Erev Sukkot 

Simchat Torah    October 9 Simchat Torah 

Dorothy & Bernard Lobel  October 16 Howard Sklar and Joe Badt, Jr. 

Laurie & Steve Levine   October 23 Mandel Selber, Jr. and Bethany Sorkey 

Marti & Ron Lepow   October 30 Amy Turner and Gregory Kallenberg 

If you cannot sit on the Bimah or lead us in the Blessings on your assigned date, please find a substitute, and contact the office with the change.  

Bõnai Zion Schedules 

May their memories be for a blessing  
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